
 

 

 

 

           20 July 2023 

 

Request 

I should be grateful if you could provide the number of property owners / occupiers, if any, who received 
infraction notices / fines / prosecution under the Loi (1914) sur la Voirie As Amended, on Highview Lane, St 
Helier (Mont-a-l'Abbé) for the years 2019 to date. Please could you provide the information by year, and by 
month, categorised as to whether it is an infraction notice, a fine, or a prosecution. 

 

Response 

Fewer than five property owners/occupiers have received infraction notices / fines / prosecution in 2023 under 
the Loi (1914) sur la Voirie as amended in relation to Highview Lane, St Helier (Mont-a-l'Abbé).  

No notices / fines / prosecution were issued for the years 2019 to 2022 inclusive. 

The Parish holds the information broken down by month and type (infraction notices / fines / prosecution) but 
given the low number of cases involved, disclosure of this level of detail could lead to the identification of the 
individuals involved when combined with other information that may be already in the public domain or known 
to others. Article 25 of the Freedom of Information (Jersey) Law 2011 has been applied to protect the personal 
information of the individuals concerned. 

FOI exemptions applied: 

Article 25(2) - Personal Information  

Information is absolutely exempt information if – (a) it constitutes personal data of which the applicant 
is not the data subject as defined in the Data Protection (Jersey) Law 2018; and (b) its supply to a 
member of the public would contravene any of the data protection principles, as defined in that Law. 

 

 

 


